
REPUBLIC OF THE GAMBIA 

MINISTRY OF FINANCE AND ECONOMIC AFFAIRS 
                                         THE QUADRANGLE, BANJUL, THE GAMBIA.     

    
 

COMPLAINTS REVIEW BOARD SECRETARIAT 

BIJILO OFFICE 

Tel: (00220) 7772698 

Email: crb421@gmail.com 

 

Ref: ADM/CRB/0406206/03-KMC/ 04-22                                         14th April 2022 

 

The Chief Executive Officer 

Kanifing Municipal Council 

57 Mmadi Manjang Highway 

Kanifing 

The Gambia 

 

RE COMPLAINT RECEIVED FROM ADONIS SUPPLIERS AGAINST THE KMC’S 

BIDDING PROCEEDINGS ON THE TENDER FOR THE SUPPLY AND FIXING OF 

OFFICE FURNITURE (LOT 1) FOR THE NEW KMC TOWN HALL 

 

I write on behalf of the Chairperson and the distinguish members of the Complaints 

Review Board to inform you of the decision of the Board in respect of the above 

captioned complaint. 

Please be informed that it is the conclusion of the Board that there was an infringement 

of the procurement laws of the Gambia as promulgated in the Public Procurement Act 

2014 (GPP Act 2014) and as such the Board is convinced that the complainant’s 

complaint therefore has merit. 

 However, it is noted that the contract to supply and fix the furniture has been executed 

already and therefore could not be terminated at this stage. 

As a consequence, the Board has considered remedies open to it and in this regard 

have considered Section 55(6)(h) which provides for the payment of compensation for 

any reasonable costs incurred by the supplier or contractor submitting an application as 



a result of an act or a decision of, or procedure followed by, the procuring organization 

in the procurement proceedings that is not in compliance with provisions of the 

procurement laws. 

Therefore, the Board, in its meeting on the matter, have decided to award compensation 

to ADONIS SUPPLIERS in the sum of D150,000.00 (One Hundred and Fifty Thousand 

Dalasi Only) to be paid by the Kanifing Municipal Council (KMC) with immediate effect 

upon receipt of this letter. 

Please note that due to the impending Easter Holidays and the week-end over this 

period, the full text of the Board decision will be sent to you on Tuesday the 19th April 

2022. 

We rely on your usual understanding and cooperation accordingly. 

 

 

Yours Sincerely 

 

TEJAN JOBE 
Secretary 
CRB 

CC:   Chairperson – CRB 
         Board Members  
         Director General – GPPA 
         Lord Mayor – KMC 
         PS MoFEA 
         PS MoLRGRA 
         Adonis Suppliers 
         File 

   

 

 


